# Hamsey Community Primary School Cooksbridge

Skylark Federation
Executive Headteacher
Mr Stewart James BA (Hons).QTS

**Head Of School**Mr Robert Newlands BSc (Hons). QTS

East Sussex County Council



Cooksbridge Lewes East Sussex BN8 4SJ Tel: 01273 400370

Email: hamseyoffice@skylarkfed.education Website: www.hamsey.e-sussex.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

25th June 2020

#### **WIDER OPENING DETAILS**

Thank you to all those parents/carers that registered their interest regarding wider opening for children in Years 2-5 and those that are categorised as Key Worker/Vulnerable. In this letter we will explain how the wider opening will work for those children that will be returning to Hamsey before the summer break.

Between now and the end of the term there will be no changes to the EYFS and Year 1 bubbles, collection and drop off will remain the same.

#### 29th June- Friday 3rd July:

- Some Year 5 children currently in the key worker bubble will be moving over to the Owls bubble with the Year 6 children.
- Year 2 children will be returning into the Badgers bubble.
- Year 6 children will have their leavers celebration on Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> July, as this is their last official day at Hamsey and we wish them all the best in their transition to secondary school.

### 6th July- Friday 10th July:

- Both groups in Owls and Badgers classrooms will cater for Key worker/vulnerable children as well as offering space to those other year groups to return before the summer break.
- Year 4 children will be returning, they will be split between the Owls and Badgers bubbles.
- Year 3 children will be returning, they will be going into the Badgers bubble.

### 13th July- 17th July and Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st July

• Year 5 children will be returning, they will be split between the Owls and Badgers bubbles.

Families will be contacted individually confirming the bubbles your children will be in, and the dates your child/ren will be able to attend school. We will also explain the drop off and collection arrangements.

Where possible the bubbles have been organised to allow children to have some opportunity to have transition with their new teacher in September. All children that are returning to school will have a minimum of one week back in school before the end of term.









## **Hamsey Community Primary School** Cooksbridge

Skylark Federation **Executive Headteacher** Mr Stewart James BA (Hons).QTS

**Head Of School** Mr Robert Newlands BSc (Hons). QTS

East Sussex County Council



Cooksbridge Lewes East Sussex BN8 4SJ

Tel: 01273 400370

Email: hamseyoffice@skylarkfed.education Website: www.hamsey.e-sussex.sch.uk

Please can we encourage parents to ensure that children are brought into school on the days which have been arranged unless they are ill, otherwise this leaves spaces within the bubbles where other children would have been able to attend. Please do not hesitate to contact the school office you have any further questions.

Thank you for your ongoing support, Kind Regards,

Mr S James

**Executive Headteacher** 

Mr R Newlands **Head of School** 







